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MEMORANDUM

To:
Local Health Directors
From:
Terry L. Pierce, Director



Division of Environmental Health

Date:
July 1, 2008

Subject:
Guidance for Enforcing Rules for Private Drinking Water Wells

As of today, your agency is responsible for enforcing either State or Local Rules for the permitting, construction and testing of private drinking water well rules. Based on responses received from local health departments, 11 counties will be under local rules and 89 counties will be enforcing state rules. As you know, environmental health specialists enforcing state rules are required to be authorized through this office; however, health department employees enforcing local rules do not receive this state authorization. Our records indicate that one or more local agents have been authorized for each health department that will be enforcing state rules. Most authorization letters have been mailed via State Courier and others continue to be processed and distributed. If you have members of your staff who believe they are eligible for authorization, but have not received an authorization letter, please contact Anna Dean. A Registered Sanitarian may also check their authorization status by going to the web link below and entering their RS Number and Password:

http://www.bluelizard.com/RSTAS/Search.aspx



After conferring with the Attorney General’s staff, I am providing the following guidance.

All private wells which receive a Certificate of Completion on or after July 1, 2008, are required to be tested in accordance with §G.S. 87-97 and 15A NCAC 18A .3800 through .3805, regardless of when the permit was issued. The law and rules which require the testing of drinking water wells are not part of the permitting law and rules; therefore, the testing is not limited to wells permitted after July 1, 2008.
Permits issued under state and local rules are valid for five years, unless local rules have been adopted which specify an expiration period of less than five years. 
The Private Well Regional Staff will not provide second opinions or otherwise participate in the enforcement of local rules. However, the Regional Staff will continue to interact with the local staff of all health departments and will provide rule interpretation of the state rules and technical assistance to all local programs. This assistance includes the sharing of best practices and providing recommendations for the acquisition of equipment and other materials. Additionally, all trainings and educational materials will be available for all environmental health specialists working in local well programs. 

If you have questions, please contact me or your Regional Private Well Specialist.
cc:   Walt Haven


   John Barkley


   Judith Tillman


   Kent Daeke, NCEHSA
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